
Upcoming Meetings in 2011-12
Arranged by the Education Committee

October 18,2011
Dr. Jon Ruel

“New Technology in Implant Dentistry”

November 15, 2011
Dr. Salvatore Ruggiero

“Bisphosphonate related Osteonecrosis 
 of the Jaws” 

January 17, 2012
NJDA Officer’s Night and  
Life Member Presentations

February 21, 2012
Dr. Harold Baumgarten

“Advances in Implant Dentistry”

March 20, 2012
Dr. Robert Vanarsdall

“Ortho and Perio Relationships”
 

April 17, 2012
Dr. David Lederman

“Keys to Early Detection and Diagnosis  
of Oral Cancer”

May 15, 2012
STAFF NIGHT

It is amazing to me to think that 10 years has passed since the 
country’s most tragic event on September 11th, 2001. America 
became aware of a new war and new world that day. It was 
a true test of the resolve of our nation, and it proved to our 
cowardly enemies that we could unite and stand as Americans 
to care for and defend our beloved country. Our thoughts and 
prayers go out to those who lost family and friends that day, 

to those who were lost, and to those first-responders who bravely risked or 
lost their lives in an effort to save our fellow Americans whose lives were in 
jeopardy that day. So many heroes were discovered then, and unfortunately 
lost. For many, September 11th is still a painful reminder of suffering and 
loss, but it should always be remembered as a day that America came together 
in strength, spirit, and support for one another. Even our profession of den-
tistry was of significant value to the effort aiding in identification of victims 
to somehow bring closure to loved ones in mourning. As a nation 
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President’s Message ... Robert Ashmen

GENERAL MEETING – Tuesday, October 18, 2011
THE PINES  Route 27 • Edison, NJ

Registration.............................................................................................................................................6:00 
Business Meeting and hors d’oeuvres.....................................................................................................6:30 
Dinner and Speaker.................................................................................................................................7:00

“New Technology in Implant Dentistry”
Featured Speaker: Dr. Jon Ruel

Dr. Ruel received his dental degree from the University of Pennsylvania, School of Dental 
Medicine in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania. He received his certificate in Prosthetics and Masters of 
Science in Dentistry from Boston University School of Graduate Dentistry in Boston, Massachu-
setts. He is a member of the American Dental Association, the Massachusetts Dental Society, the 
Academy of Osseointegration, and the American College of Prosthodontists. Dr. Ruel lectures 
extensively on prosthetics and implant dentistry and maintains a private practice, limited to re-

storative, prosthetic, and implant dentistry, in New Bedford, Massachusetts.
This presentation will address various techniques to manage difficult problems in the esthetic zone, includ-

ing provisionalization, fixed prostheses vs. removable prostheses, treating the edentulous patient, guided 
surgery and obtaining predictable results in the esthetic zone. This presentation will focus on practical and 
versatile approaches to these treatment situations.
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Presidents’s Message – Continued from Page 1

standing in unity and strength, we 
greatly diminished any sense of ac-
complishment the terrorists and their 
supporters may have felt. 

As we move into October, we also 
approach the biennial renewal of our 
professional licenses (October 31st  
deadline!). I’d like to remind you of 
the great opportunity for a full-day of 
continuing education credit presented 
by the MCDS on Wednesday, October 
19th at the Pines Manor. Our sponsor 
for the event is Henry Schein Dental, 
and we are excited to present our fea-
tured speaker, Dr. John Ruel. Dr. Ruel 
is a prosthodontist from New Bedford, 
Massachusetts who will be lecturing 
on the topic of “Making Implants the 
Treatment of Choice for Replacing 
Missing Teeth in Your Practice.”  I 
have had the pleasure of hearing Dr. 
Ruel speak, and I know this will be an 
excellent presentation.  This is just an-
other terrific member benefit, offering 
the chance to receive quality continu-
ing education at a very low cost.  I 
encourage all the society members to 
seize the opportunity!  The day begins 
at 8am and ends at 4pm.  Dr. Ruel will 
also be presenting the evening prior at 
our regular Tuesday night meeting on 
October 18th. I look forward to seeing 
you all at this event.

Plans for our centennial celebration 
continue to evolve, as we look for-
ward to honoring all past presidents of 
MCDS.  Keep checking the newsletter 
and website for updates on the celebra-
tion, as we will announce all plans 
for this exciting dinner dance as they 
solidify in both places.  Also keep in 
mind spouses are invited to this event, 
so advise your significant others to 
warm up those dance shoes!  The band 
is getting ready!

Continued on page 3

-9/13/2011-
Attendance:  Ashmen, Bernstein, Desai, Dominguez, Fernandes, Glickman, 
Goldstein, Kaga, Kahn, Modi, Prabhu, Rosen, Satwah, Savage, Schambra, 
Silverstein, Simos, Stein, Vitale, Vora, Weiner and Marlene Glickman
Acceptance of Minutes- Vote unanimous
President’s Report-Robert Ashmen
A very warm welcome was given to Drs. Maritza Dominguez, Genevieve Fer-
nandes and Sanjeev (Sunny) Satwah, who attended the meeting and expressed 
an interest in joining the executive board. Dr. Satwah became the MCDS rep-
resentative to the Council on New Dentists replacing Dr. Mitch Weiner, who is 
now the chairman of the same council. A new committee was formed to wel-
come and help new members and to improve communications with existing 
members of the dental society. Dr. Fernandes was offered the chairmanship 
of this Membership Hospitality Committee which she readily accepted. Dr. 
Dominguez offered to help Drs. Rosen and Silverstein with MCDS website.
This is the 100th year of existence of our dental society. Planning for the Cen-
tennial celebrations for MCDS is on its way. Details are being work out by the 
planning committee. Tentative dates and venues were presented and discussed. 
Committee members met twice during summer to work out the logistics. Fur-
ther details are presented below under Old Business.
Treasurer’s Report-Alyssa Bernstein
See report on page 3.
Dr. Stein pointed out that PayPal had requested documentation of our not for 
profit status (specifically our 501c determination letter, which we can’t locate). 
Everyone on the board agreed that the issue needs to be addressed and re-
solved promptly. 
Educational Coordinator-Devang Modi
MCDS is proud to bring you the latest and most innovative topics in Dentistry 
today. As part of our continued commitment to learning and our members, we 
have confirmed notable speakers who will lecture on various topics such as 
“Endodontist role in the decision making process of natural tooth versus den-
tal implants; bisphosphonate related osteoradionecrosis of the jaw; interdisci-
plinary treatment with emphasis on Orthodontics and Periodontics; and early 
diagnosis and detection of oral cancer.” On October 19, 2011, Dr. Jon Ruel 
will present a full day seminar on “making implants the treatment of choice 
to replace missing teeth.” MCDS will host NJDA President Dr. Barbara Rich 
and the NJDA staff at its annual “Officers Night” on January 17, 2012. Five 
esteemed Dentist will be honored this evening and receive their Life Member 
Pins. The educational journey will conclude on 5/15/2012, Staff Night. Sev-
eral exciting, new ideas are being considered to make this year a memorable 
one.
NJDA Trustee’s Report-Mark Vitale
See full report on page 5.
NJDPAC- Report-Mark Vitale
It has been a tough year. Only $12,000 left in treasury with elections just 
around the corner. We are asking again for those of our members who have 
not contributed or would like to contribute to NJDPAC to please do so at the 
earliest. A new approach will be used at the time of membership renewal. For 
NJDPAC contributions, in the 2012 year dues reminder statement, ‘Opt out’ 
format will be used (instead of “opt in”). 
Give Kids a Smile-Cavan Brunsden
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MCDS Board of Trustees Report  Continued from page 2

Dr. Mark Vitale presented information about the need for increased awareness 
at the department of education and school administrative levels. Dr. Brunsden 
will present a detailed report at the next meeting.
Executive Secretary-Marlene Glickman
The MCDS phone line has been very active. Dental Shadowing is up and run-
ning. Hygiene study club starts in September. CE credits for the year 2010-11 
will go out to the members this month.
NJDA Council Reports:
Annual Session-Nainesh Desai
The Garden State Dental Conference and Expo 2011 was very well attended 
with significant increase in the number attendees and revenues. A new venue, 
well known speakers like Dr. Carl Misch, added activities for attendees and 
hard work by NJDA staff and members of the board and council helped with 
the success. The Garden State Dental Conference and Expo 2012 will be anoth-
er weekend event at The Ocean Place Resort in Long Branch, NJ, on June 22nd 
and 23rd. An even improved lecture and hands-on series with many technology 
related sessions are being planned. Dr. Ethan Glickman proposed a resolution 
to be presented to NJDA Board and Council on Annual session which was then 
unanimously voted for and passed. An email was also sent to NJDA to that ef-
fect. The resolution is as follows:
Resolved that the Middlesex County Dental Society Board of Trustees strongly 
urges that the NJDA Board of Trustees and the NJDA Council on Annual Ses-
sions select a prominent-well known clinical speaker for the 2nd day of the 
New Jersey Garden State Expo-Dental Convention of 2012.
Dental Benefits-Devang Modi  
A joint meeting with the Council on Governmental affairs will be held next 
week.
Dental Education-Bob Ashmen 
Weekend study club of NJDA is ready with another year of exciting lectures 
which will be held at the NJDA headquarters.  
Peer Review-Sandy Goldstein
Over the summer months four new cases were assigned. Two of the cases went 
to plenary hearings and two are still pending mediation.
Committee Reports:
Budget and Finance-Ira Rosen
The committee will meet before the next meeting and present the budget to the 
board at next board meeting and to the general membership, if approved by the 
board.
Mentor-Amit Vora/Nima MirMadjlessi
Our last bi-annual OSHA program was held on June 2, 2011 at St. Peter’s 
Medical Center, New Brunswick where 135 members and staff were in atten-
dance. The next bi-annual OSHA program that satisfies the OSHA standard on 
Occupational Exposure to Blood Borne Pathogens, which is required annually 
for dentists and staff, will be given on November 3, 2011 at St. Peter’s Medical 
Center, New Brunswick. Two CE credits are awarded to the Dentists & staff 
members attending these 2-hour seminars. These seminars are available to our 
members & staff for $25/pp as a member benefit of MCDS. A very big “Thank 
You” to Dr. Joe Fertig, Director of Dental Services - St. Peter’s Medical Center, 
for arranging all our room accommodations for the MCDS OSHA-Mentor 
programs at St. Peter’s Medical Center in New Brunswick. Please see the insert 
in this newsletter for additional information and registration for the Mentor/
OSHA program.

MCDS Newsletter Online

If you would like to receive the 
newsletter electronically in lieu of 

receiving a printed copy, please 
visit our web site, at  

www.MCDSofNJ.org. 

Click on the “Member” link, then 
the “Of Current Interest” Link. 

By registering for this, you will be 
able to view the newsletter about a 
week before it would get to you in 
the mail, and this will also be sav-

ing us money.

Continued on page 4

Detailed Treasurer’s Report 
August 31, 2011

Alyssa Bernstein, DMD

	 8/31/2010	 4/30/2011	 8/31/2011
Checking	 $21,176.40	 $23,386.10	 $18,360.67
Savings	 $35,883.05	 $24,160.32	 $24,181.64 
PayPal	 $750.30	 $17,062.35	 $18,738.87
TOTAL:	 $57,809.75	 $64,608.77	 $61,281.18

P&L STATEMENT CHECKING ACCOUNT
(5/1/11-8/31/11)

INCOME
CONT. EDUC.-INC	 1,680.00
CORP SPON-mtngs	 2,300.00
DINNERMEETINGS- INC	 60.00
DUES	 12,372.19
INTEREST	 24.53
MENTOR COMM-INC	 2,532.52
NJDA Barbecue	 200.00
STAFF NIGHT-inc	 8,221.09
TOTAL INCOME	 27,390.33

EXPENSES
CONT. EDUC.-EXP	 1,486.04 
DINNERMEETINGS 	 3,945.45 
EXECCOMDINNER	 427.83 
EXECUTIVE SECRETARY 	 3,150.00 
MEMBERSHIP EXP	 33.00 
NEWSLETTER 	 2,572.77 
NJDA Annual Convention-EXP 	 1,690.41 
Ocean Place Hotel 	 976.85 
OFFICE SUPPLIES	 170.00 
POSTAGE	 15.00 
Refund	 180.00 
STAFF NIGHT	 16,442.71 
TELEPHONE 	 271.77 
TOTAL EXPENSES	 31,361.83
OVERALL TOTAL 	 -3,971.50 

P&L SAVINGS ACCOUNT

(5/1/11-8/31/11)
INTEREST INCOME			   21.32
OVERALL TOTAL	  		  21.32

P&L PAYPAL MONEY MARKET

(5/1/11-8/31/11)
CONT EDUC INC	 643.91
MENTOR COMM-INC 	 72.52 
STAFF NIGHT-INC 	 960.09
OVERALL TOTAL	 1,676.52 



Page 4

MCDS Board of Trustees Report, continued from page 3
Old Business
Dr. Ethan Glickman presented the Centennial Committee report:
The Committee consists of the following members: Robert Ashmen (Chair), Mitch Weiner, Nima Madjlessi, Amit Vora, 
Cavin Brunsden, Danny Krantz,  Alyssa Bernstein, Maya Prabhu, David Stein, Ira Rosen, Ethan Glickman (Recording 
secretary) and Marlene Glickman. 
Several venues are being considered, including the Hilton Hotel in East Bruswick, the Hyatt Hotel in New Brunswick, 
and the Westin Hotel Forrestal Village in Princeton.
The event would tentatively take place some time in January of 2012. 
All 100 of MCDS’s past Presidents would be honored, and dignitaries both from NJDA and ADA, and politicians may 
be invited. 
The format of the event, entertainment, and marketing were all discussed. All of these items will be finalized at an up-
coming meeting.
New Business
Dr. Ethan Glickman and Dr. Fernandes suggested that communications with new members and existing members who 
are not using member benefits of MCDS need to be improved. Dr. Glickman proposed formation of a committee for the 
same. A motion for the committee, named ‘Membership Hospitality’ was made by Dr. Ashmen and was passed unani-
mously. Dr Fernandez will be the chairperson. Drs. Glickman and Savage, and Marlene Glickman will be on the com-
mittee. 
Good & Welfare
Over the summer, Dr. Ethan Glickman and Marlene were blessed with another grandchild, Sydney Jean Glickman. Dr. 
Nainesh Desai and his wife Gayatri were blessed with another son, Arjun Desai in May 2011. Congratulations and best 
wishes to both the families.  
Congratulations to Alyssa Bernstein or her marriage to Patrick Burt on 8/20/11.
Congratulations to David Stein on the birth of his son Zachary Adam on 9/15/11.
Best wishes to all members for another exciting year in dentistry and continuing education.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Nainesh Desai, Secretary

DENTAL BENEFITS WORKSHOP – NOVEMBER 16, 2011
 

In case you missed the course presented by NJDA’s Council on Dental Benefits in Atlantic City in 2010, you have 
another opportunity to gain a better understanding of dental benefits and its intricacies.  Members of NJDA’s Council on 
Dental Benefits and NJDA staff will cover an array of topics including   correct coding, ERISA plans, prompt payment, 
dental plan contracting, the ever-dreaded coordination of benefit rules, insurance fraud, and emerging issues such as Evi-
dence Based Dentistry and the impact of federal health care reform, as time permits.

The course will be held at NJDA headquarters (click here for directions) on November 16, 2011, from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 
p.m.   Dentists and staff are invited to attend.  The registration fee for the course is $40.00 and includes breakfast and light 
lunch. Download the attached registration form, complete it and send by email, fax or post mail to:
NJDA
ATTN: Irene Tafaro
One Dental Plaza
P.O. Box 6020
North Brunswick, NJ 08902-6020
Fax: (732) 821-1082
Email: itafaro@njda.org
If you have any questions about the course, please contact Mary Moskal at (732) 821-9400. Space is limited, so don’t 
delay.

MCDS Members in the News Follow Up Report
As reported in the September 2011 issue of this newsletter, Dr. Diana Bucolo, a MCDS member, was a finalist for the 

Golden Heart Award, the top prize for unpublished fiction in the nation in her genre, for her thriller, Spy in the Mirror. 
Since the September publication, Dr. Bucolo was informed that she won the top prize. MCDS extends our congratula-
tions!
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NJDA Noteworthy News
- Ms. Rosanna Salerno from TD Bank, one of our Partners, presented a check in the amount of $25,606.13. There is no 
enrollment involved, nothing our members have to do except open an account and inform TD that they are part of the 
NJDA Affinity Program. If you already have an account professionally or personally, tell TD Bank to add that account to 
the NJDA Affinity Program. This could become a significant revenue source for NJDA. 
- Dr. Mark Vitale reported that at the last meeting, the trustees were to go back to their respective components and es-
tablish a contact person who would be responsible for sharing information of blast emails for CE courses that meet the 
approval of the Board. Monmouth-Ocean was the only component that did so far.Dr. Vitale (MI) asked the Trustees to 
furnish Eric Elmore with the name of their component contact for blast emails that meet CE course approval.
- Component Presidents & Secretaries were previously asked to make nominations of any member interested in serving 
as NJDA Trustee to the Foundation of UMDNJ Board of Trustees. Only Essex furnished the name of Dr. Carmine LoMo-
naco. The Board approved the nomination of Dr. Carmine LoMonaco for a 1 year term.
-The 2012 budget was approved as presented to the Budget Hearing Committee and was subsequently approved by the 
BOT. It will now be sent to the House of Delegates meeting on November 9, 2011 for approval. 
- Mr. Arthur Meisel reported that there is new proposed PIP Fee Schedule for dental. This is a public document. There are 
two regions in N.J., North and South. The numbers from the North come from the zip code of Chatham and the numbers 
for the South come from Moorestown. NJDA will be emailing the fee schedule to all its members. 
Membership and Annual Session
Ms. Tricia DeCotiis distributed a draft of the 2012 dues bill. She referred to the resolution at the June House of Delegates 
in which the PAC Board requested that the NJDPAC shall appear as an opt-out on the NJDA’s Annual Dues Billing State-
ment and be brought above the line. There was discussion and approval of the layout.
She reported that 4,501 members have paid to date, which is 81 down from last year this time. Also Ms. DeCotiis distrib-
uted the non-renew list. As a matter of information, she reported that the Membership staff received 100 payments from 
its telemarketing calls. Some of this was achieved by extending payment plans. For those members who do not respond, 
having dentists make the calls helps.
As per Dr. Rich’s suggestion and the Board’s agreement, a survey will go out to all members regarding satisfaction with 
services. By utilizing ‘Constant Contacts’ the survey is affordable. We have received a $15,000 grant from the ADA for 
Dental recruitment and retention efforts. We will direct this to the recruitment of female dentists and to the Indian Asso-
ciation.
Ms. DeCotiis reported the Annual Session figures. We have received approximately a surplus of $50,000, mostly due to 
the Misch course and the bonfire. She reported that Maureen Barlow, the Events Coordinator, was very mindful of keep-
ing the expenses within budget.
Communications and Dental Education
Mr. Eric Elmore reported that the November issue of the Advocate will be the last one distributed in its current form. 
We will be utilizing Constant Contact, a service that will handle emails. In the Advocate there is an article on our email 
policy. When news is available we will email blast. Please note that personal email addresses may be on the online direc-
tory. Look for NJDA ALERT, NJDA ADVISORY and NJDA PROMOTION. This is all part of NJDA’s campaign to move 
to all electronic communications. Ms. DeCotiis added that she begun her general practice residency visits and they are 
delighted that we have gone forward electronically. It is important that we learn to communicate with the younger genera-
tion.
Mr. Elmore reported that Membership is studying how we can enhance non-dues revenue and how to handle partnership 
vs. endorsement. He announced that the NJDA has been nominated for a Golden Apple Award in the category of Pro-
moting Dental Issues to the Public. We have received many inquiries from dentists regarding where we are with Staples. 
Staples has presented us with a contract; we made some suggestions and they are reviewing it with their attorneys. The 
Week End Study Clubs are set and will offer three credits for each course. You may register on the website. On August 
17th we are giving a course on improving the cash flow on the front and back end. Both I.C. Systems and HealthCard are 
going to speak on how to look at contracts and save money.
The NJDA Golf Outing on Monday, August 15th was held at the Deal Country Club and was a success.
Next year, the 2012 Give Kids A Smile event, will celebrate its 10th Anniversary. Dr. Feinberg and Jim Schulz have been 
asked to get some legislators involved. Within the ten years, GKAS has treated 25,000 kids and has given $5,000,000 in 
free dental care. NJDA GKAS is the second largest event in the USA with 109 locations. The first meeting for the 2012 
GKAS will be in September.
Governmental and Public Affairs
Mr. James Schulz reported that we are meeting with Patterson and Jersey City School Superintendents’ offices to discuss 
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participation in next year’s GKAS program, which he stated is bigger than any of the MOM’s program held anywhere in 
the country. We will use legislators to help secure meetings in these areas. The General Supervision legislation is qued-up 
but hasn’t moved yet because the legislature is on summer recess. He is working with the Senate Committee aides to get 
the bill posted up sooner, but our best hope will be to move the legislation during the Lame Duck session in December and 
early January. 
Access to Care continues to be a primary focus. NJ is one of only three states to never perform, to the CDC and ASTDD 
standards, an Oral Health Surveillance Survey of 3rd graders to properly access overall pediatric oral health. We should 
do this through the Department of Health and Senior Services. However, since we were unable to schedule a meeting on a 
timely basis, we have focused on the Department of Education which is very supportive. We have met with the Commis-
sion of Education and received his formal support. On Wednesday, August 17th, we met with the Acting Commissioner of 
Health to discuss the program. We will need dentists to volunteer to screen 3rd graders. Each child should be referred to 
a dentist if they have active caries. We have been presented with a random list of schools by the CDC/ASTDD in order to 
fairly perform the assessment.
The Department of Health has started to impose fines on dental offices for not complying with the Clinical Laboratory Im-
provement Amendments of 1988, which requires any office that measures blood, among other things, to be permitted and 
regulated by the State. You can be fined and your office can be temporarily shutdown if you do not have a permit. 
We are working with the NJ Division of Taxation to update the Sales and Use Tax guide for dental products and devices. 
We should have an updated list this Fall.
The Council on Governmental & Public Affairs is moving forward with technology – and has signed up for OOVOO and 
Skype for video conferencing.
Mr. Schulz reported that NJDPAC has had a very busy and expensive year – all 120 legislators are up for re-election in 
new legislative districts. He expects democrats to maintain the majority in both houses for now.
Federally, the Affordable Care Act passed. This is the establishment of health care for small businesses to participate on 
an exchange. States can establish their own exchange, however, if they do not, they must take the federal exchange. New 
Jersey is trying to establish its own. Assemblyman Herb Conaway is trying to get the conversation started. Right now, it 
does not allow for stand-alone dental plans; we need to make sure that dentistry is included in that Bill.
Dental Benefits and Peer Review
Ms. Moskal reported that the ADA website has a Health Care Reform Implementation Matrix that lists various provisions 
related to dentistry and ADA activity related to the particular item. Significantly, the 1099 form filing requirement on 
small businesses was repealed in April. However, a new “medical device tax” is scheduled to go into effect on sales after 
December 31, 2012, and dental devices are not specifically exempt. ADA and a coalition of dental groups is advocating 
that the Treasury determine that the excise tax not apply to dental devices manufactured by dental laboratories and orth-
odontic manufacturers. The Health Insurance Exchange required under the federal law would allow stand-alone dental 
plans a place on the exchange so that the pediatric oral care benefits could conceivably be carved out. However, a bill has 
been introduced in the New Jersey legislature to operate a state exchange, but it specifically excludes stand-alone dental 
plans. NJDA is advocating for their presence.
The Council’s Dental Insurance Workshop is scheduled for November 16, 2011 at NJDA. The annual Peer Review Train-
ing is scheduled for November 30, 2011. The council’s next regular meeting will be held on September 21, 2011 as a joint 
meeting with the Council on Governmental and Public Affairs.
State Board of Dentistry Update
Four courses have been approved by the State Board for the required training in connection with the proposed pharmaco-
logic injectables regulation.
279 dentists have not been fingerprinted. They will not be eligible for renewal in November when re-licensure comes up. 
The NJDA will be getting out a letter regarding renewal. When you fill out the renewal, answer honestly. The question 
was raised as to whether periodontists can draw blood in connection with the practice of dentistry. Dentists are allowed; 
auxiliaries are not allowed.
Dr. Herbert Dolinsky was appointed President of the State Board of Dentistry and Dr. Peter DeSciscio was appointed 
President-Elect.
NJDA Journal
Dr. Harvey Nisselson reported that the Journal received an award from the International College of Dentist for its Vol. 81 
in 2010. Students at a grade school in Franklin baked cakes in the shape of the 21 counties and put them together to create 
the shape of New Jersey. This was a learning experience on the ongoing study of New Jersey and NJDA featured a picture 
of the cake on the #1 2010 issue of the Journal. The next issue of the Journal should be received in mid-September.

NJDA Noteworthy News, continued from page 5
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Middlesex County Dental Society 
REGISTRATION FORM 

MCDS Bi-Annual OSHA Seminar/Certification 
Thursday           November 3, 2011 

Time:     Registration:  6:00 PM    Program: 6:30 - 8:30 PM 
Place:     St. Peters Medical Center, New Brunswick, NJ 
Tuition:  MCDS Member Dentists & Staff     $25 per person  [member benefit]    
            NJDA  Member Dentists & Staff     $55 per person 
             Non-MCDS/NJDA members/Staff  $75  per person 

 (payable to Middlesex County Dental Society) 
 

This program will satisfy the OSHA standard on Occupational Exposure to Blood Borne 
Pathogens, which is required annually for dentists and staff.  Each office person 

trained will receive certification that they have been properly instructed for this OSHA 
regulation on Infection Control. 

Two CEU credits will be awarded to those attending this 2-hour seminar.  
This seminar is available to our MCDS members as a 

member benefit of MCDS 
           MCDS Member Dentists & Staff    $25  @   #   ______   = Total $_______  
                      NJDA  Member Dentists & Staff    $55  @   #   ______   = Total $_______ 
            Non-MCDS/NJDA members/Staff  $75  @   #   ______   = Total $_______ 

Please REGISTER as early as possible since this program tends to fill up quickly - Thank You 
 

make CHECKS payable to:         MIDDLESEX COUNTY DENTAL SOCIETY 
 
     Office Name           ....................................................................................................... 
                             
     Office Address       ....................................................................................................... 
 
     Office phone #       ..............................……....Office fax #…………………………..         
     Name  (Dentists & Staff attending)      title  
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
______________________________________________________ 

Mail and Return to: 

MIDDLESEX COUNTY DENTAL SOCIETY 
P.O. Box 7026   East Brunswick NJ 08816 

MCDS OFFICE:  (732) 238-1255    MCDS FAX:  (732) 390-2332 
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Highlights from the September 2011 Meeting

MCDS Education Coordinator Dr. Devang Modi (L.) and MCDS President Dr. Robert Ashmen (R.) with  
September Featured Speaker Dr. Frank Setzer
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Providing Clinicians One Solution At A Time

With Low Profile Abutments

• For Screw-Retained Restorations In Areas Of Limited 
Interarch Distance

• A Wide Array Of Versatile Restorative Options For 
Immediate Or Traditional Loading Procedures

Providing Solutions - One Patient At A Time and design
are trademarks of BIOMET 3i LLC. BIOMET 3i and design
are trademarks of BIOMET, Inc.©2010 BIOMET 3i LLC.
All rights reserved.

To Broaden Your Options With The 
Low Profile Abutment, Contact Your Local

Sales Representative Today! 
In the USA: 1-888-800-8045, Outside 
The USA: +1-561-776-6700 
Or Visit Us Online At www.biomet3i.com
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Central New Jersey Dental Hygiene Study Club 
Partnering with Middlesex County Dental Society 

REGISTRATION FORM 
 

First Meeting:   Wednesday, September 21, 2011 
Speaker:           Dr. Reich 
Topic:       “Treating Perio with Laser” 
 
Next Meeting dates: 
November 9, 2011    Dr. Michniak-Kohn         Smoking Cessation 
 
January 11, 2012      Dr. Shampsee                            Osteoporosis 
 
March 7, 2012         Dr. Sellari                                   Chiropractic Solutions for Your Body 
 
May 2, 2011              Howard Iavigne                          Managing HIV Patients 
 

Time:     Registration:  6:00 PM    Program: 6:30 - 8:30 PM 
Place:        Crowne Plaza Edison [next to the Pines Manor] 

  2055 Lincoln Highway [Route 27 South] Edison, NJ 
Telephone #732-287-3500 

   

Tuition:       $200 per Hygienist per year  
salad type dinner for 5 meetings with two CEU credits per meeting 

  
MCDS will continue to assist in the administration of the study club for Middlesex County Hygienists, called the 

 “CENTRAL NEW JERSEY DENTAL HYGIENE STUDY CLUB”. 
  
This is an opportunity for CNJDH study club dental hygienists to take an active role in their professional development and be able to 
enthusiastically participate in the dental team process of providing our patients with the best quality professional care! 
LEARN:  From qualified, informative & enthusiastic guest speakers arranged & provided by MCDS. 
EARN:      CEU’s - just one year’s membership will provide 
    the required 10 CEU’s needed for licensure/year 
  
The meetings will always be held at the same location and time: 6:30-8:30 PM, Wednesdays at the 

Crowne Plaza Edison, Rte 27 South, Edison NJ. Two CEU credits will be awarded for each meeting. 

……………………………………………………………………… 
                                    Please reply by September 1, 2011 
Hygienist Name: ..............................................................................................................  

 
Hygienist home phone: ...……………………......Cell Phone: ………...……………… 
 
Hygienist Address.............................................................................................................  
                                
Hygienist E-mail: ………………………………………………………………………… 

 
Dentist’s Name: ................................................................................................................. 
   
Office phone # ..............................…….........Office fax #………………………….  
 
Make $200 check payable to:  Central New Jersey Dental Hygiene Study Club 

Mail check to:  Middlesex County Dental Society   P.O. Box 7026  East Brunswick, NJ 08816 
 

MCDS OFFICE:  (732) 238-1255    MCDS FAX:  (732) 390-2332 
Membership Committee: Dottie Jennings RDH, & Chris Barton RDH          

Faculty: Middlesex Community College-Dental Hygiene Program 
Dr. Alyssa Bernstein, facilitator for the Central NJ Dental Hygiene Study Club-Middlesex County Dental Society 
Please contact Marlene Glickman, the Exec.Sect'y for MCDS, at # 732-238-1255 for any additional information. 

Please register in advance for the CENTRAL NEW JERSEY DENTAL HYGIENE study club. 
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Helping dentists buy & sell practices for over 40 years. WWW.AFTCO.NET

AFTCO is the oldest and largest dental practice transition consulting 
firm in the United States.  AFTCO assists dentists with associateships, 
purchasing and selling of practices, and retirement plans.  We are 
there to serve you through all stages of your career.

Daniel Reich, D.M.D. 

has acquired the periodontal practice of

Marvin Solomon, D.D.S.

East Brunswick, New Jersey

AFTCO is pleased to have represented 
both parties in this transaction.

Call 1-800-232-3826 for a 
free practice appraisal, 
a $2,500 value!
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a “I wouldn’t ever consider working

with another lab.”

David Klugman, DMD, Kenilworth, NJ

“Kuwata Pan Dent treats their
dentists as if each one is their
most important customer, and
that makes a world of difference!”

Elliot N. Cohen, DMD,
Prosthodontist, Livingston, NJ

“My large cases delivered 30 years
ago are still functioning well and
continue to be very attractive
and natural looking.”

Richard R. Cavanaugh, DDS,
Prosthodontist, Doylestown, PA

“Kuwata produces world class
results”

Joshua Kleederman, DMD,
Prosthodontist, Williamstown, MA

“Kuwata Pan Dent has been my
exclusive fixed prosthodontic
laboratory for over 10 years.”

Alan Oshana, DMD, Guilford, CT

“I love the craftsmanship and
detail.”

John Pagliei Jr., DMD, Jamison, PA

“Kuwata Pan Dent focuses on
excellence in every aspect
of the case.”

Kevin F. Muench, DMD, MAGD,
Maplewood, NJ

To see many more testimonials,
please visit KuwataPanDent.com

SINCE 1976, KUWATA PAN DENT
has provided dentists and their
patients with consistently high
levels of quality, service and value.
Today we are the only dental
laboratory in the Eastern U.S. with
ISO 9001:2008 quality certification.
And now our experienced team of
professionals is ready to help you
improve outcomes and patient
satisfaction across the full range
of restorations. Call us today—
so we can start earning your
kudos as well.

�Kuwata Pan Dent
Dental Laboratory Services

185 Ridgedale Ave. • Cedar Knolls NJ 07927

877.377.4455 • KuwataPanDent.com
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Dr. Jon Ruel
“Making Implants The Treatment of Choice for 

Replacing Missing Teeth in Your Practice” 
Sponsored by Henry Schein
 Open to Doctors and Staff

Wednesday, October 19, 2011
8 am to 4 pm

Dr. Ruel received his dental degree from the University of Pennsylvania, School of Dental Medicine in Philadelphia, 
Pennsylvania. He received his certificate in Prosthetics and Masters of Science in Dentistry from Boston University 
School of Graduate Dentistry in Boston, Massachusetts. He is a member of the American Dental Association, the Mas-
sachusetts Dental Society, the Academy of Osseointegration, and the American College of Prosthodontists. Dr. Ruel lec-
tures extensively on prosthetics and implant dentistry and maintains a private practice, limited to restorative, prosthetic, 
and implant dentistry, in New Bedford, Massachusetts.

This program will provide you with a comprehensive overview to facilitate the effective implementation of implant 
dentistry into your restorative practice. 

The course will cover:

Middlesex County Dental Society
Full Day CE Program 7 CEUs

• Making implant dentistry conventional dentistry
• Treatment planning and mapping exercises
• Patient selection and explanation of patient work-up
• Case presentations of single unit anterior and posterior implant 

restorations
• Treating the fully edentulous mandible
• Occlusion in implant dentistry
• Indications for implant design options

• Provisionalization
• Impressioning procedures
• Abutment selection criteria
• Cement retained vs screw retained
• Overdenture abutments and bar designs
• Prosthesis delivery
• Complications in implant dentistry

Non-Dentist Staff Members:

Doctor’s Name (Last)			  (First)

Address

City			   State		  Zip

Name	

Name	

Registration Form

Office Telephone Number		  Fax Number

Name	

Name	

Name	

Registration Fees: (Please check appropriate boxes)
MCDS Members/Residents:......................  $90 / $115 ea*
       
NJDA Members (non-MCDS)..................$125 / $160 ea*

NJDA Non-Members:...............................$250 / $285 ea*

Staff (non-dentists): 
MCDS: $85 per staff member
Non-MCDS NJDA: $100 per staff member
NJDA Non-Members: $150 per staff member
		
	 Total Enclosed: $_________
* Early / Late registration cutoff dates:
Ruel Course:	 September 21, 2011

Checks Payable to MCDS (Payment must accompany registration)
Mail to: Middlesex County Dental Society
P.O. Box 7026, East Brunswick, NJ  08816

Registration for all courses starts at 7:30 a.m.
All programs to take place at the Pines Manor in Edison, NJ

Continental Breakfast and Lunch Included
For further information call 732-238-1255 or visit

www.MCDSofNJ.org
To register more than one dentist for your office, please use  

copies of this form, or register online.



MCDS Newsletter is the official publication of the Middlesex County Dental Society and is published 8 times annually following each Executive Committee meeting. 
Articles should be submitted to the Content Editor before the deadline for each issue. Publication materials may be deferred to future issues or edited without changing 
the author's intent, in order to conform with the requirements of the Newsletter. The publication of an advertisement, opinion or statement does not reflect endorsement, 
approval, or policy of the MCDS and its newsletter unless stated. All correspondence regarding this newsletter should be directed to the Business Editor.

MCDS Executive Secretary	 Marlene Glickman	 732-238-1255

The Dental 
	 Newsletter
A Publication of the Middlesex County Dental Society

Middlesex County Dental Society Councils and Committees
Richard Kahn.............. ADA Delegate...........................828-6622
Daniel Krantz............. ADA Alternate Delegate ...........469-8083
Mark Vitale................. ADPAC......................................494-7575
Nainesh Desai............. Annual Session..........................254-2550
Jeff Chustckie............. Dental Benefits..........................271-1220
Robert Ashmen........... Dental Education.......................846-6366
Mitch Weiner.............. Governmental/Public Affairs.....297-4900

Ira Rosen.................... Judicial Council.........................422-7440
Tara Savage ............... Membership...............................679-2323
Sanjeev Satwah.......... New Dentists.............................452-1270
Mark Vitale................. NJDA State Trustee...................494-7575
Nancy Villa................. NJDA Alt. State Trustee............679-2323
Sandy Goldstein......... Peer Review...............................442-0037
Ethan Glickman.......... Relief.........................................572-4244

– NJDA Council Representatives –

Ira Rosen.................... Budget and Finance...................422-7440
Cavan Brunsden......... Children's Dental Health Mo.....679-2323
Mark Schambra.......... Continuing Education................846-6366
David Stein................. Corporate Sponsorship..............257-6500
Maha Kaga................. Dental Shadowing.....................873-3333

Alyssa Bernstein......... Hygiene Study Club..................388-3100
Genevieve Fernandes.Membership Hospitality.....866-992-6202
Nima Mir Madjlessi... Mentor Co-Chair.......................651-8470
Amit Vora................... Mentor Co-Chair.......................494-2444
Cavan Brunsden......... Special Olympics.......................679-2323

– MCDS Committee Chairpeople and Members at Large –

See our web site for a complete list of Board Members and their contact information

Business Editor: Dr. Constantine Simos
109 Livingston Ave, New Brunswick, NJ 08901

Tel:732-247-8083 • Fax:732-247-1584
Emeritus Editor: Dr. Theodore Symanski  (1898-1998)
Newsl./Web Ed.: Dr. Robert Silverstein 732-846-8686 
Facebook Editor: Dr. Gautam Govitrikar 215-834-7642 
President: Dr. Robert Ashmen 732-846-6366
President Elect: Dr. Constantine Simos 732-247-8083
Vice President: Dr. David Stein 732-257-6500
Treasurer: Dr. Alyssa Bernstein 732-388-3100
Secretary: Dr. Nainesh Desai 732-254-2550
Ed. Coordinator:  Dr. Devang Modi 732-873-4122

St. Peter's Medical Library
Members of the Middlesex County Dental Society are allowed to 
borrow dental materials from the Medical Library at Saint Peter’s 
University Hospital.  A valid ADA ID must be presented in order to 
borrow materials. Here is a list of some of the materials in the dental 
collection:
• Excellence in Cosmetic Dentistry-Video Series
• Gordon Christensen Video Tapes
• Journal of Oral and Maxillofacial Surgery
• Oral Surgery, Oral Medicine, Oral Pathology, Oral Radiology, and 

Endodontics.

Information about the Medical Library,  
including hours of operation, can be found at www.stpeterslibrary.com

Provide NJDA with  
your email address!

By having your email address, NJDA 
can get vital and timely information 
to you. Register at www.NJDA.org. 


